MINUTES Town of Blowing Rock Town Council Special Meeting March 8, 2019

The Town of Blowing Rock Board of Commissioners held a special meeting on Monday, March 8, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. The meeting took place at Town Hall located at 1036 Main Street, Blowing Rock. Present were Mayor Charlie Sellers, Mayor Pro-Tem Albert Yount (left at 5:40 p.m.), Council Members Jim Steele (arrived at 6:00 p.m.), Sue Sweeting, Doug Matheson and Virginia Powell. Others in attendance were Fire Chief Kent Graham and Town Clerk Hilari Hubner, whom recorded the minutes.

Mayor Sellers called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. The purpose of the meeting was an informal meeting to discuss a few important Legislative matters with Senator Deanna Ballard and Representative Ray Russell that could potentially have a direct effect on the Town of Blowing Rock.

Items discussed were:

- SB 87 & HB 91 ABC System Laws Modernization/PED Study
- SB 170 & HB 278 Unfunded mandate issue
- Sales Tax Distribution
- County/Blowing Rock EMS Service Response Time Concerns
- Utility Providers State Oversight
- High Speed Internet and Utilities & Underground Utilities
- Bass Lake Sidewalk Project
- Blowing Rock Recreation Capital Improvements

With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m. Following the meeting, citizens were given the opportunity for an informal networking opportunity with Senator Ballard and Representative Russell.

MAYOR _		ATTEST	
	Charlie Sellers	Hila	ri Hubner, Town Clerk